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President’s Message 

 

 
Hello Everyone. 
 
We are again meeting at our 
usual location, 7:00 pm at the 
AirZoo Restoration Center on 
Wednesday, November 2, 
2022. 
 
One of the events for this 
meeting will be Best of You 
Tube. It ought to be interesting 
and I’m sure Dan DeVillers will 
have something up his sleeve 
and if you have a favorite, let 
him know. 
 
The other event will be election 
of officers so if you want to “run 
for office” or nominate some-
one else, this will be your 
chance. 
 
I hope you are enjoying the 
nice weather and beautiful col-
ors that Michigan has to offer. 
 
I look forward to seeing you 
then. Please continue to stay 
safe and fly safe. 
 
Bob Aardema, EAA Chapter 
221 President 

 
Next Event… 

 
Monthly Meeting 

Best of YouTube 
& 

Chapter Elections 

Wednesday November 2  

7:00 pm 

Doors open at 1830 

AirZoo East Campus 
 

aka Restoration Center 
aka Flight Discovery Center 

 
3101 E Milham Ave, Portage, MI 

49002 
 
 

Slate of Candidates 

Brian Klenoski – President 

Kevin Mazer – Vice President 

Ron Ryan – Secretary 

Bill Wilson – Treasurer 

Dan DeVillers – Web editor 

 
Be sure to put your name in the 
hat if you would like to be a part 

of the leadership team. 
 

We look forward to seeing you at 
the meeting! 

 
 

Dues are $20 a year. Please pay Bill Wilson at 
the next meeting. Or you can send a check to: 

Bill Wilson 

2341 Hunters Run 
Kalamazoo, MI 49048 

 

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa221
https://goo.gl/maps/dSWiusybzSdLqPSo6
https://goo.gl/maps/dSWiusybzSdLqPSo6
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EAA Chapter 221, Inc. 

https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa221 
 

Supporting the recreational builder/flyer with technical, social, and political news to promote flying safety 
and enjoyment: 

President Bob Aardema 269) 372-1965 robert.aardema@wmich.edu 

Vice President Kevin Mazer  269) 649-4957 kevinmazer@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Wilson  269) 215-9350 wilcwilson@comcast.net 

Secretary Ron Ryan  269) 345-1926 rryan@lewisreedallen.com 

Newsletter / Web Editor Dan DeVillers 269) 903-5076 skyviewflier@gmail.com 

 

 

 
Ginger DeVillers 269) 903-5427 v.l.devillers@gmail.com 

 

  

Bob Aardema 269) 372-1965 robert.aardema@wmich.edu 
Terry Brokaw  734) 730-3254 terrybrokaw@gmail.com 

 

Volunteer Safety Pilots (let us know if you would like to be listed here) 

Terry Brokaw 734) 730-3254 terrybrokaw@gmail.com 

Andy Millin 269) 685-1643 amillin@sbcglobal.net 

Eric Schlanser 269) 637-3949  eschlanzer@yahoo.com 

Dues are $20 yearly, due in December for the following year. 

Articles are solicited from all members. If you have a story, we want to hear it. 

Please contact the newsletter editor at, or e-mail articles or news to, skyviewflier@gmail.com. 

Thanks! 
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